
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

STATE OF HAWAII 
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TESTIMONY OF JOBIE M. K. MASAGATANI, CHAIRMAN  
HAWAIIAN HOMES COMMISSION 

BEFORE THE SENATE COMMITTEE ON HAWAIIAN AFFAIRS 
HEARING ON JANUARY 31, 2019 AT 1:15PM IN CR 016 

 
SB 212 RELATING TO HAWAIIAN HOME LANDS 

  
                                January 30, 2019 

 
Aloha Chair Shimabukuro and members of the Committee: 

The Department of Hawaiian Home Lands (DHHL) submits comments on this bill, 
which provides that a lessee of Hawaiian Homelands may use the value of the lease as 
collateral for a loan to build a dwelling on the tract of leased land, provided that a lender 
who does not qualify to be a lessee of Hawaiian Homes under this Act shall not become 
a lessee of the respective tract of land. 

 
The Department appreciates the overall motivation behind this measure, which 

seeks to find solutions to bring greater opportunities to lessees.  A meeting between 
DHHL and members of the committee that worked on this legislation was held last 
week.  During this meeting, details related to DHHL leases and loans were shared 
because the committee members were operating from incomplete information about 
DHHL’s lease and loan processes.  DHHL’s main concern is that this measure or any 
similar bills carefully weigh improved outcomes against unintended consequences. 

 
Thank you for your consideration of our testimony. 

DAVID Y. IGE 
GOVERNOR 

STATE OF HAWAII 

 

 

   
   

   

 

 
   
  

 

JOBIE M. K. MASAGATANI 
CHAIRMAN 

HAWAIIAN HOMES COMMISSION 

WILLIAM J. AILA, JR. 
DEPUTY TO THE CHAIRMAN 

JOSH GREEN 
LT. GOVERNOR 

STATE OF HAWAII 
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SB-212 
Submitted on: 1/30/2019 11:21:46 PM 
Testimony for HWN on 1/31/2019 1:15:00 PM 

Submitted By Organization 
Testifier 
Position 

Present at 
Hearing 

Stephanie Lauifi 
Testifying for Kalamaula 

Homesteaders 
Assoociation 

Support No 

 
 
Comments:  
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SB-212 
Submitted on: 1/25/2019 3:58:53 PM 
Testimony for HWN on 1/31/2019 1:15:00 PM 

Submitted By Organization 
Testifier 
Position 

Present at 
Hearing 

Javier Mendez-Alvarez Individual Support No 

 
 
Comments:  







SB-212 
Submitted on: 1/30/2019 12:05:46 PM 
Testimony for HWN on 1/31/2019 1:15:00 PM 

Submitted By Organization 
Testifier 
Position 

Present at 
Hearing 

Marion K A Kapuniai Individual Oppose No 

 
 
Comments:  

Applicants and Lessees have to be able to way in on this one, before the Hawaiian 
Homes Commission and the Hawaii State Legislature decides. 

  

Thank you! 

 



SB-212 
Submitted on: 1/30/2019 2:38:08 PM 
Testimony for HWN on 1/31/2019 1:15:00 PM 

Submitted By Organization 
Testifier 
Position 

Present at 
Hearing 

Christopher Baron Individual Support No 

 
 
Comments:  

I speak for many fellow citizens, ohana and friends in urging expedited passage of this 
bill, Mahalo  

 



SB-212 
Submitted on: 1/30/2019 7:04:07 PM 
Testimony for HWN on 1/31/2019 1:15:00 PM 

Submitted By Organization 
Testifier 
Position 

Present at 
Hearing 

Stephen K Frank Individual Support No 

 
 
Comments:  

I support this  bill, it will allow leasees to utilize the value of the land to orfset mortgage 
lender down payment requirements to possibly allow 100% financing and help more 
leasees obtain financing. 
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SB-212 
Submitted on: 1/30/2019 11:13:57 PM 
Testimony for HWN on 1/31/2019 1:15:00 PM 

Submitted By Organization 
Testifier 
Position 

Present at 
Hearing 

Doreen Gaspar Individual Support No 

 
 
Comments:  
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January 31, 2019 

 

To: Sen. Maile Shimabukuro, Chair 

Sen. Kai Kahele, Vice Chair 

Members of the Senate Committee on Hawaiian Affairs 

 

Re: Hearing on SB212 Relating to Hawaiian Home Lands 

January 31, 2019 at 1:15 pm 

Hawai’i State Capitol 

Conference Room 016 

 

COMMENTS ON SB212 

 

The Council for Native Hawaiian Advancement notes that SB212 attempts to assist homestead beneficiaries 

by allowing them to access the value of their leased land, allowing them to capitalize that value to refinance 

their houses with greater ease, to borrow money to build, expand, and rehabilitate their homes, to borrow 

money to send their kids to college, to borrow money to start businesses, to borrow money to meet medical 

or other emergencies, and so on.  

  

CNHA has concerns about the unintended consequences that could come from this legislation without 

adequate research, clarification, or shared understanding. Our concerns are that trust lands cannot be 

removed from, forfeited by, or levied upon any third party for any reason whatsoever. Were that possible, 

the character of these lands as trust lands would be jeopardy, and it is possible that these lands could be 

removed from the trust by the action of a third party collecting and foreclosing on a debt. Such a possibility 

is not and should not ever be allowed to become a reality. 

 

As a remedy to this situation, the federal government has created numerous grant and loan products to 

assist homesteaders in financing the building and purchase of their home, the borrowing of funds against 

the value of the structure on their homestead, and other financing tools. These tools were originally created 

for Tribally Designated Housing Entities on Indian reservations as part of federally recognized sovereign 

tribal governments and are now available to homesteaders on the Hawaiian Homelands through federal 

legislation empowering the State Department of Hawaiian Homelands to perform such a function, even 

though the DHHL itself is not a native Hawaiian sovereign government.  
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91-1270 Kinoiki Street – Building 1, Kapolei, HI 96707 
info@hawaiiancouncil.org 
www.hawaiiancouncil.org 

 

 

In light of our concerns, CNHA is recommending this bill be turned into a resolution that creates a working 

group to explore the adequacy and availability of financing products now available under the loan funds 

presently available to and managed by the DHHL for the benefit of the native Hawaiian beneficiaries of the 

Hawaiian homesteads.  

 

Respectfully, 

 

J. Kuhio Lewis 
Chief Executive Officer 
Council for Native Hawaiian Advancement 

mailto:info@hawaiiancouncil.org
http://www.hawaiiancouncil.org/


SB-212 
Submitted on: 1/31/2019 12:22:06 PM 
Testimony for HWN on 1/31/2019 1:15:00 PM 

Submitted By Organization 
Testifier 
Position 

Present at 
Hearing 

Kapua Keliikoa-Kamai Individual Support Yes 

 
 
Comments:  

Aloha Chair Shimabukuro, Vice Chair Kahele and Committee Members, 

I support SB 212 RELATING TO HAWAIIAN HOME LANDS.  I request that you ensure 
that no loopholes exists for non-qualified lenders to receive the HHL tract 
lease.  Mahalo. 

I appreciate and support the current leadership of Jobie Masagatani and the 
opportunities implemented on our behalf.  I remain a proud HHCA beneficiary and HHL 
lessee.   Mahalo for this opportunity to support SB 212 and it's beneficiaries.   

  

Kapua Keliikoa-Kamai 

Wai'anae Valley Homestead 
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SB-212 
Submitted on: 1/31/2019 12:45:57 PM 
Testimony for HWN on 1/31/2019 1:15:00 PM 

Submitted By Organization Testifier Position 
Present at 

Hearing 

M. Healani Sonoda-
Pale 

Testifying for Ka Lahui 
Hawaii Political Action 

Committee 
Comments No 

 
 
Comments:  

BEFORE THE SENATE COMMITTEE ON HAWAIIAN AFFAIRS 

JANUARY 31, 2019 

  

Senate Bill 212 

Relating to the Hawaiian Home Lands 

  

Aloha Chair Shimabukuro, Vice Chair Kahele, and Members of the Committee, 

  

KPAC submits the following comments Senate Bill 212 providing that a lessee of 
Hawaiian Homelands may use the value of the lease as collateral for a loan to build a 
dwelling on the tract of leased land. 

  

Ka LÄ•hui Hawaiʻi Political Action Committee (KPAC) urges caution moving forward 
with this measure which may have unintended consequences of lease to fee 
conversions, repossession of lands by the banks, and ultimately the breaking of a 
century old trust that serves tens of thousands of the Kanaka Maoli homesteaders. We 
understand that there are currently over 20,000 applicants on the list waiting to receive 
land awards and that this measure may help alleviate the financial burden of 
prequalifying for a loan, therefore, we urge the State to do a comprehensive financial 
study and analysis of the impacts before embarking on this road whereby lessees are 
able to use their leases as collateral. 
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Respectfully submitted, 

M. Healani Sonoda-Pale 

Chair, KPAC 
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